
  Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      18 September 2011

The meeting was called to order at 0930 by Barbara Riddy.  20 Members and 1 Guest were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meeting
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 21 August 11 meeting be accepted 
    Seconded by Brian Andrews.                                                                                             Carried                                     
2.    Executive Meeting Report  
There was no Executive meeting this month.
3. Financial

Net income for June          $738.26

Net income year-to-date    $2,220.80

Moved by Ron Whyte: that the Treasurer’s report for June be accepted.   

            Seconded by Bob Lepschi                                                                                                  Carried   

Net income for July          -$2,341.01

Net income year-to-date   -$120.21
Moved by Ron Whyte: that the Treasurer’s report for July be accepted.   

            Seconded by Mike Wilkey                                                                                                  Carried   

The Reports for August, Wings and Wheels (still resolving receipts and HST), and the vending machines were deferred until the next meeting.  The President stated that the vending machines seemed to be bringing in about $200 per month.
4. Committee Reports
a. Building – Darrle Schlitz   Nil                   
b.   Parking – Bob Lepschi  
  Bob reported that a few parking spots will become available soon, when a few planes are moved into hangars.

 The President gave a draft aircraft parking agreement to Bob for his review.  Following the review the President will circulate the draft policy to Members for discussion at the October meeting. 
It has been determined that the riding mower in the hangar was donated to the Club, and that it requires a tune-up at an estimated cost of a few hundred dollars.  Following some discussion it was decided that no action will be taken regarding the riding mower until next Spring.
Members are encouraged to use the push mower to cut the grass around their planes.
c. Social –  Mike Wilkey 
  Saturday 1 October – NFC Monthly Fly-in BBQ 1100-1400

  Saturday 15 October – Second Annual Wilkey Cup 1200-1800.  BBQ Dinner. (Rain date 22 Oct)
  Saturday 29 October – Murder Mystery Dinner 1800-?  Sign up for characters at the Club web site www.nanaimoflyingclub.org/

  Saturday 26 November – NFC Christmas Party

 Volunteers are needed for these events!  Contact Mike Wilkey  africa@shaw.ca
d. Membership – Ken Griffith  
Moved by Ron Whyte: that Membership applications from Andrew Gates, Al Parmeter, and Robert Bolduc be accepted.   Seconded by Jeremy Howard                                        Carried                                                                                                                        

e. Av-Gass – Al Brust 
 Submissions are welcome any time at avgas@email.com   
f.    Fuel – Al Brust. 
Fuel sold during August: 20,606 litres.

Fuel available as of 15 September: 21,678 litres
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
a. Fly-ins:


15 Oct (rain date 22 Oct) - Wilkey Cup

b. NFC Elections will be held at the AGM (November). Nominations are now open for the Four Officers, two Directors, the Web Master and Av-Gass Editor. 
The President, Vice-President, and Secretary will have the corresponding positions (Captain, Co-Captain, and Navigator) in COPA Flight 91 if they are COPA Members.  Otherwise, COPA Members will be asked to stand for the unfilled COPA positions.

c.   Guest speaker – Murray Welte.
6. Old Business
a.   COPA Flight 91


Doug Sowden provided the following report by email on COPA for Kids, held on 11 September:  “Eight young people enjoyed their 20-minute flight over the adjacent Gulf Islands, and then sat down to a great feast of potato salad, beef hoagies au jus, fresh fruit and dessert.  Thanks to all who contributed, including pilots Murray and Ken Welte, cook Barb Riddy, Al Brust, Brian Zetts, Mike Wilkey and the parents.  Special thanks to the WelteGroup, realtors, for their financial support and manpower.”
b. Upstairs Office
Several offers for rental of the upstairs office are under consideration.
c.
NAC Lease

The lease with NAC has not been finalized.  The President reported that the NAC has made some movement to meet our concerns.  Discussions continue.
d. 2012 Event

Members confirmed that the NFC Event in early June 2012 will be relatively low-key, consisting of a fly-in breakfast/lunch, perhaps flour bombing and spot landing competitions, and/or a poker run.
e. 2013 Wings and Wheels

The President will meet with NAC and Airport Management in October to discuss the event.

Thanks to the many volunteers who have already signed up.  There’s always a need for more volunteers.  Contact Barbara at briddy@writeme.com
f. NFC Ray Erhart Memorial Bursary

A photo and thank-you was received from the winner, Mr. Radek Drogasz:  “Thanks to the Nanaimo Flying Club for the Ray Erhart Memorial Bursary, presented to me on 14 June.  The award will greatly help me pursue my goal of becoming a commercial pilot.  I have attended Woodlands Secondary School for the past five years and have maintained an A average.  I also earned my private licence at the age of 17.  I plan to attend Selkirk College to acquire my commercial licence, ultimately becoming a stunt pilot.”

Lynda Brown noted that Radek was a student at Vital Aviation, and has decided to defer his attendance at Selkirk for one year.

g. 2011 Wings and Wheels – St John Ambulance

A thank-you was received from St John Ambulance for the $300 the Club donated in appreciation for their participation in the 2011 Wings and Wheels.
h. 2011 Wings and Wheels – Transport Canada Report

The subject report has been received and will be posted on the Clubhouse bulletin board.  There are a number of comments and a checklist which will be used as we plan the 2013 event.

i. Application for Gaming Grant

The BC Gaming Policy Branch confirmed their rejection of our application for a Community Gaming Grant.  The Club is not: “responsible for the administration, maintenance, financial obligations and actual delivery of the program to third parties.”
Ken Welte undertook to investigate how the Club could sponsor an air cadet in a manner which could be considered a charitable purpose as defined by the Gaming Policy Branch.
7. New Business   
a.   Fundraising Opportunity.

Andrea Trepanier asked if the Club would be interested in volunteering to provide security at the Nanaimo Clippers games.  There are 30 games per year (plus playoffs), and would require 4 to 6 people per game.  The Club would get $125 per game for providing these people. 


There being some interest by members, the President undertook to investigate the possibility of sharing this work with the Nanaimo ground SAR organization.

b.   Use of Clubhouse 5 November


Moved by Murray Welte: that Frank Benvin be allowed to use the Clubhouse for a party on 5 Nov, beginning about 1600.  Seconded by Lynda Brown.                                          Carried
c.  Courtesy Car


Lynda Brown said she expected that, starting next spring, Vital Aviation would make its courtesy car available to fly-in visitors to the Club, and would administer the vehicle.  This will be discussed further in early Spring.


Don Halbert provided a sample car loan agreement used by another flying club.  This may be used as input if the NFC and Vital decide to proceed with a courtesy car.

d. Chocks

It was noted that the chocks which used to be at the fuel pumps have disappeared.  Brian Andrews undertook to manufacture new chocks.
e. Ground School

Lynda Brown of Vital Aviation reminded Members that they are welcome to audit Vital’s ground school classes held in the Clubhouse on Monday and Thursday evenings from 1900 to 2130.
f.   Training Material for Air Cadets


Brian Zetts asked that Members donate any aviation training material (maps, protractors, training manuals, etc) they may have for use by the Air Cadets.  A box for such donations is in the Clubhouse.

g.   Treasurer


In an email the Treasurer had offered his resignation, based on perceptions that some Members were not happy with his performance.  Members at this meeting were unanimous in their strong support, and the Treasurer withdrew his offer.

8.
 Next Meeting Date
 16 October 2011
 Executive Meeting 0900
 General Meeting 0930
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Ken Welte: that the meeting be adjourned. 
          Seconded by Jeremy Howard.                                                                                            Carried  

The meeting was adjourned at 1030.    
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
Guest Speaker
Thanks to Murray Welte for his fascinating talk and pictures describing his trip to Antarctica.
    Thanks, as always, to those responsible for arranging the luncheon.
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